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PFILIMINARY NOTIFICATION

October 5, 1976
'

(-
PRELIMINARY NOTIFICATION OF EVENT OR UNUSUAL OCCURRENCE--PNO-76-166

This preliminary notification constitutes EARLY notice of an event of
POSSIBLE safety or public interest significance. The information
presented is as initially received without verification or evaluation
and is basically all that is known by IE staff on this date.

Facility: Abbott Laboratories, North Chicago, Illinois
License No. 12-621-3

Subject: PACKAGES CONTAINING IODINE 125 DAMAGED IN TRANSIT
IN HIGHLAND PARK, ILLIN0IS, CN OCTOBER 4, 1976

The licensee informed IE:III by telephone at 10:20 a.m. on October 5,
1976, that a number of radioactive diagnostic kits had fallen from a
carrier's vehicle in Highland Park, Illinois at approximately 7:30 p.m.
on October 4, 1976. A total of seven packages containing less than
100 microcuries of I-125 were recovered by the Highland Park police
and subsequently picked up by the licensee.

Licensee personnel surveyed the police vehicle end the officer who had
handled the packages and no activity was detected. Licensee personnel
also surveyed the roadway where the packages were recovered during the s

night and detected no activity.

The licensee determined the exact route of the carrier's vehicle and
conducted a physical search of the route during daylight on October 5,
1976.

As of 1:05 p.m. on October 5, 1976, the licensee reported approximately
31 microcuries of iodine-125 are still unaccounted for. The iodine is
contained in small glass and/or plastic vials which contain from oae to
four microcuries each. The shipping departments of both the licensee and
the carrier are continuing their review of shipping documents in an effort
to identify the total number of packages unaccounted for.

Search conditions have been hampered due to almost continuous rain in l
Ithe area. The licensee has made no news release and indicated he does

not plan to make a news release. He also reported that the Highland Park
police indicated they did not plan to make a news release.

IE:III has notified the Illinois Department of Public Health and Regional
.

Department of Transportation.
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IE:III received preliminary information from the licensee about this event
at 10:20 a.m. on October 5, 1976. The details of the event concerning re-
suits of followup actions and quantity of radioactivity involved was
obtained at 1:05 p.m. on October 5, 1976.

Contact: RFWarnick, IE x2726? GWRoy, IE x27261 DThompson, IE x27541

Distribution: -

Chairman Rowden Commissioner Mason S. J. Chilk, SECY

Commissioner Gilinsky C. C. Kammerer, CA G. F. Murphy, JCAE
Commissioner Kennedy

L. V. Gossick, EDO E. Volgenau, OIE J. A. Harris, PA
B. C. Rusche, NRR H. K. Shapar, ELD T. J. McTiernan, AIA
K. R. Chapman, NHSS R. G. Ryan, OPS
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